
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 6, 2017 
 
Luis Sanchez   
Manhattan Borough Commissioner 
NYC Department of Transportation 
59 Maiden Lane, 37th Floor 
New York, NY 10037 
 
Re: Intercity Bus Stop for pick-up/drop-off on North West side of 415 West 34th Street (at Ninth 

Avenue) 
 
Dear Commissioner Sanchez,  
 
Manhattan Community Board 4 (MCB4) vigorously opposes Best Bus/Chariots for Hire request to relocate 
their operation to the north side of 34th Street just west of 9th Avenue, from their current location on the north 
side of 31st Street between 8th and 9th Avenues.  
 
This site is located on a Lincoln tunnel access route, less than 200ft from Dyer Avenue, the tunnel access 
ramp. At peak hour and on the weekend – when the operator would have the most activity - the tunnel traffic 
backs up for hours.  Many neighbors testified in opposition to this application, all citing the horrendous 
traffic conditions.  
 
It is also worth noting that there are multiple curb cuts along the curb chosen by the operator.  In addition, 
this is a very residential part of the neighborhood that is ill suited to a commercial on-street bus terminal.  
 
We understand that the stop at 31st Street (8/9) is being relocated to 31st Street (7/8) because of the 
impending construction at Moynihan station and that the other operator who shared the stop with Best Bus 
was relocated but Best Bus was not.  
 
We recommend that Best Bus/ Chariots for Hire be relocated as well.  Alternatively Chariots for Hire could 
explore relocation to the north side of 33rd Street (11/12) closer to 12th Avenue.  Subsequent to the 
Wednesday, April 5th Full Board meeting the attorney for Best Bus/Chariots for Hire notified the MCB4 
district office that they requested from the Department of Transportation for the community board comment 
period to be extended a sufficient amount of time so as to further explore relocation alternatives at the April 
19th Transportation Committee meeting. 
 
Sincerely  
 
 
Delores Rubin 
Chair 
Manhattan Community Board 4 
Enclosure 
cc: Jerry Casser  

Richard green  
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